
SOUTH DAKOTA BOARD OF EDUCATION STANDARDS 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING-REGARDING ACADEMIC CONTENT STANDARDS 
 
A public hearing will be held at the MacKay Building, First Floor, Library Commons 800 
Governors Drive, Pierre, South Dakota, on Monday, January 28, 2019, at 10:00 a.m. Central 
Time, to consider the adoption and implementation of the following content standards. This is 
the third of four public hearings regarding these standards. 
 

World Language: The proposed world language standards provide expectations for 
language learners to effectively communicate in more than one language with an 
appropriate understanding of cultures.   
 
Library Standards: The proposed library standards provide expectations and age-
appropriate guidance for successful student learning in textual literacy, informational 
literacy, and digital citizenship.   
 

Persons interested in presenting public comment and testimony may do so by appearing in 
person at the hearing, or by submitting written public comment to the Department of 
Education, ATTN: Nicol Reiner, 800 Governors Drive, Pierre, South Dakota, 57501 or 
transmitting the information to Nicol.Reiner@state.sd.us. Written public comment may also be 
submitted electronically, by clicking on the appropriate link on the following website: 
http://doe.sd.gov/ContentStandards/review.aspx. Material sent by mail or email must reach 
the Department no later than Thursday, January 24, 2019, to be considered.  
 
Notice is further given to individuals with disabilities that this hearing is being held in a  
physically accessible place. Please notify the Department of Education at least 48 hours before 
the public hearing if you have special needs for which special arrangements must be made. The 
telephone number for making special arrangements is (605) 773-3553.  
 
Copies of the proposed standards may be obtained at the following website: 
http://doe.sd.gov/ContentStandards/review.aspx.  
 
Published at the approximate cost of $________. 
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